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25 January 2024 
 
 
FOI  24/001 
 
Dear 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request, dated 27 December 2023. 
 
Your request  
 
Please could you explain why the committee suddenly stopped meeting – or 
whether it was renamed etc and is still meeting under a different label? 

  
Please could you also send me a copy of the publication by Prof Shakir and Dr 
Davies ‘the One Million Study’ from the DRSU as I cannot find it. 
 

Our response 

I confirm that MHRA holds this information and we take each issue in turn. 

Please could you explain why the committee suddenly stopped meeting – or 
whether it was renamed etc and is still meeting under a different label? 
  
In August 2020, a second Working Group was formed with a different remit and 
comprised of a wider range of expertise – this time to advise the MHRA on the 
benefits and risks of the COVID-19 vaccines in development. The minutes of all 
Benefit Risk EWG meetings are intended for future publication, and we are working 
to commence a schedule of proactive publication in 2024. 
  
 
 
 
 
 



 

Please could you also send me a copy of the publication by Prof Shakir and Dr 
Davies ‘the One Million Study’ from the DRSU as I cannot find it. 
  
Please see the published article from the Drug Safety Research Unit (DSRU) on The 
One Million Study for COVID-19 Vaccines.  Please follow this link: 
  
https://www.dsru.org/dsrunews/the-one-million-study-to-monitor-safety-and-
effectiveness-of-covid-19-vaccines/ 
  
 
If you have a query about the information provided, please reply to this email 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 
an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date you receive this response and addressed to: info@mhra.gov.uk 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications. 
 
If you were to remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you would 
have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
Please bear in mind that the Information Commissioner will not normally review our 
handling of your request unless you have first contacted us to conduct an internal 
review. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
FOI Team 
MHRA Customer Experience Team 
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